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The European Data Protection Commissioners highly welcome the initiative of the 

Council of Europe to hold a European Data Protection Day, the first of which will take 

place on 28 January 2007.  By having a European Data Protection Day, the Article 

29 Working Party acting jointly with the Council of Europe intends to further increase 

European citizens' awareness of data protection and their right to privacy.  

 

Therefore every public and non-public organisation in Europe dealing with data 

protection is called upon to participate actively in this day in order to raise such 

awareness. In future, this day will be scheduled every year in the week around the 28 

January as this date marks the beginning of the signing of Convention 108 of the 

Council of Europe. By signing this Convention the European States reiterated their 

commitment to provide for the respect of rights and fundamental freedoms, in 

particular of privacy, when it comes to the automated processing of personal data. 

 

In a time of omnipresent data processing this initiative offers an excellent occasion to 

show and understand how necessary privacy protection is in a democratic society. 

The European Data Protection Commissioners are, therefore, very supportive of this 

initiative and would like to explicitly encourage everyone dealing with data protection 

to highlight the importance of privacy by providing data subjects with more specific 

information about this fundamental right. Any suggestions which could be carried out 

on this day such as an open day, lectures, consultation hours, competitions to win a 

prize, information campaigns targeting individual groups (e.g. young people, 

travellers, patients) in cooperation with the media are  welcome. 

The European Data Protection Commissioners will continue in the future to 

cooperate with the Council of Europe to make this data protection day a success and 

to show that fundamental rights in particular the fundamental right to privacy is best 

defended by an independent data protection authority. 

 

For the Working Party 
The Chairman 
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